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INTRODUCTION 
The Village of Mount Prospect would like to inform you of plans to resurface and add street lighting to Schoenbeck 
Road.  The Village has received a grant from the Surface Transportation Program to replace the asphalt pavement 
on Schoenbeck Road from Rand Road to Camp McDonald Road.  Work will include replacing damaged and 
deteriorated curb but will not include road widening.  Sidewalk will be added to the west side of the road and connect 
to the sidewalk systems on both Rand Road and Camp McDonald Road.  Finally, as part of a separate contract, the 
Village plans to add street lighting along the east side of Schoenbeck Road.  The street lights will be silver aluminum 
poles with LED luminaires, similar to the one on Schoenbeck Road just south of Camp McDonald Road, and spaced 
approximately 250’ apart. 
 
OPEN HOUSE  
The Village is hosting an in-person public information meeting to learn more about the project and share your 
thoughts.  The meeting will take place on Thursday, August 24th, from 4:30pm – 6:30pm at the Prospect Heights 
Public Library located at 12 N. Elm Street.  The meeting will be conducted in an open house format so feel free to 
stop by anytime during the two-hour period.  The purpose of the meeting is to view the preliminary plans and solicit 
input from the public.  Staff will be available to provide information and answer your questions. 
 
TENTATIVE SCHEDULE 
The Village has awarded an engineering contract to Engineering Resource Associates, Inc. to develop engineering 
plans for the resurfacing project and provide coordination with the Illinois Department of Transportation and Cook 
County Highway Department.  The preliminary engineering phase is expected to be completed by the end of 2023 
with the design engineering phase completed by the end of 2024.  Construction is expected to start in the spring of 
2025 with completion by the end of 2025. 
 
Street lighting work is being done as part of a separate contract in advance of the resurfacing project.  Construction 
is expected to start later this fall with completion in the spring of 2024.   
 
PROJECT INFORMATION 
Additional information on the project, including preliminary plans, can be found on the Village web site at 
www.mountprospect.org under Departments, Public Works, Village Infrastructure Projects, Roadway    
Improvement Projects, Schoenbeck Road Resurfacing & Lighting.  You can also use the QR code. 
 
QUESTIONS? 
Please visit the project web page for updated information throughout the project.  If you have additional questions or 
comments, please feel free to contact the Public Works Department by email at publicworksdept@mountprospect.org 
or by phone at (847) 870-5640. 
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